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POST OFFICE DEPARTMENT 
BUREAU OF PERSONNEL 

WASHINGTON'.JD; D.C. 
20260 

Dr. Hector P. Garcia 
3024 Morgan 
Corpus Christi, Texas 78400 

Dear Dr. Garcia; 

December 16, 1963 

It appears as though our recent endeavors in the Corpus Christi area 
have been fruitful. I believe that the situation has been taken care 
of once and for all. We may get some further disturbance but I do not 
think that it will be of any great consequence. 

Our friends here certainly wish for me to extend our sincerest apprecia-
tion to you for your co-operation and assistance in seeing this situation 
'nought to what we believe will be an. acceptao.le conclusion to all con-
::!erned. 

I perso::ially want to express -::uy own than.ks to you and all of those per-
sons associated with you for the wonderful co-operation I have received 
in your area. 

::telative to our conversations on employment matters enclosed you will 
find a letter from Debs Hensley which I believe is self explanatory. 
At the present time we do not have anything which we could offer Mr. 
Muguerza which would be conducive for him at Departmental level. How-
ever, his application will be held in abeyance by our finance section 
for future reference. 

As to our conversations on other opportunities as I related to you I 
would be most appreciative of your support for either something at the 
White House or with the Alliance for Progress. I believe my experience 
both in State and Federal Government could be of some benefit, but I 
leave that in your hands and for your own evaluation. I shall be most 
happy to provide you with aey additional information at your request. 

I have not as yet been able to receive aey definite information from 
Mr. John Field on foundation monies which might be available for special 
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studies but I shall con.tact you as soon as I hear something definite 
one way or the other. I believe that this is an area which cancer-
tain.zy aid in eliminating some of our long standing problems in or-
ganization, unity and purpose. 

With warmest personal wishes for a joyous holiday season, 

Sincerely yours, 

CT~$ 
Arnold Ro Elias 
Confidential Assistant to the 

Postmaster General 
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Dr. Hector P. Garcia 
3024 Morgan 
Corpus Christi, Texas 

Dear Dr. Garcia: 

POST OFFICE DEPARTMEHT 
BUREAU OF PERSONNEL 
WAS~INGTON, D.C. 20260 

January 15, 1964 

3'urther reference is made to your request inquiring as to the availa-
bility of positions for which Mr. Raime Muguerza 1s qualifications 
,::ould be used. 

At present all appointments, and promotions have been frozen in an 
attempt to comply with President Johnson's request for economy in 
all Federal .Agencies. However I shall maintain a file on Mr. Mugu-
erza and hope to have further information for you at the earliest 
practicable date. 

With warmest personal regards, 

Sincerely yours, 

/~/;:f?c'J}::_ 
/ 

Arnold R. Elias 
Confidential Assistan,t to 

Postmaster General 


